
 

                 SFC SB 03 Connection                         January 2014 

Starbase 03 covers the states of: Alaska, Arizona, California, Colorado, Hawaii, Idaho, Illinois, Iowa, Kansas, Michigan, 
Minnesota, Missouri, Montana, Nebraska, Nevada, North Dakota, Oregon, South Dakota, Utah, Washington, Wisconsin, 
Wyoming and to the north, all of Canada. 
 

Starbase 03 Connection is dedicated to and written by the ships/chapters and its members in this region.  

Any SFC member in the region can submit an article for publication. 

 Captains, you are encouraged to use the Ship Logs section to showcase your chapter. Tell everyone about your chapter’s 
promotions, events you attended or just what you’ve been up to for the last month as a group.  The articles do not have 
to be any particular length and how much detail you give is entirely up to you. Add a picture or two if you’d like. 
Members, you are encouraged to send in articles or art work for the Shore-Leave section. These articles can be about 
anything you wish and the length of each article is entirely up to you. Give as much or as little detail as you wish. You’re 
welcome to send a picture or two if you’d like. 
 

Submissions (or questions) should be sent to:   

SB03Shoreleave@gmail.com 

Articles/submissions are due by the 20th of each month. Articles should be sent in the form of a WORD DOCUMENT, but 
we can also work with an email. 
The month runs from the 20th of the previous month to the 20th of the present month.) The newsletter is published in 
the last week of each month, in an effort to keep the information new. 
 
 
   In this issue you will find:  
9ŘƛǘƻǊΩǎ /ƻƳƳŜƴǘǎ 
Fleet News 
Ship Logs 
Shore Leave 
Fiction and the Interactive Quadrant. 
 

mailto:SB03Shoreleave@gmail.com
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Editorial Comments 
 
With Valentine’s Day just around the corner, I thought you might enjoy viewing a few of the cards available for 
just this season.  Simply Google Star Trek Valentines and you should be able to find something for your 
sweetheart. 
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                                                                                 Fleet News 
 
Charity War Results                           ADM M Williams                            Deputy Fleet Commander 
 
 It is my extreme pleasure to make the following announcement. As most all members of Starfleet Command 
Quadrant 1 are aware, we have here at Q1 have been in a charity war with the Royal Manticoran Navy  
http://www.trmn.org/portal/   and the Colonial Cylon Alliance http://bsg-cca.org/core/  since early in the year. 
 
   The RMN sent out a challenge to a charity war to a different Trek fan club that declined the offer. This was 
made aware to me by the now Chief of Membership Services Adm Kevin Johnson. Upon hearing of this, I took 
it upon myself to see if Starfleet Command Quadrant One could take its place. SFCQ1’s offer was accepted and 
we entered the charity war, be it a little late. I would like to say there can be no losers in something like this, 
only winners. 
 
   Funds raised were roughly in this manner. 
 
1.    My Fundraiser for Autism 
2.    Donations from the USS Armstrong, USS Mighty Mississippi, USS Endeavour 
3.    Fund raising at conventions (get your photo in the Kirk Chair) 
4.    A donation from Starfleet Command to round the total donation out to an even number 
 
   Making a total of $3,500.00!  
 
   On a slight side note, I want to send a personal thank you the CO’s of those three ships. It means a great deal 
to me that you took your time, and your money, and you helped out this cause. I thank you for your faith in 
me and that you were willing to back up that faith with your donation.  
 
   The last check went out in the mail today to the Autism Research Institute http://www.autism.com  and with 
that; this concludes Starfleet Command Quadrant 1’s participation in this charity war. Hopefully very soon we 
will hear word on how our fellow friends in SciFi did.  
 
   In January there will be a treaty signed between the groups and that will be posted as soon as it becomes 
available. 
 
ADM M Williams       Deputy Fleet Commander 
http://www.starfleet-command.com 

http://www.starfleet-command.com/
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StarFleet Communications 
  The official newsletter of Starfleet Command is now accepting submissions and articles for the upcoming 
Spring newsletter. All submissions should be sent to Gary Barclay at cpa@sfcq1.com   
 

 
 
New Membership application: 
  In my role as the CIT, I asked one of our newer members, Lt Lee Starshine, Commanding Officer of the USS 
Starfield NCC-108, if there was a way that she could help us with a new online membership application. And 
after working with myself, Adm. Johnson and Adm. Scott (put up with all our questions) she came through for 
us! 
   Now you can pay online through PayPal (you do not need a PayPal account) with a credit or debit card. You 
can even start a new membership from there! Yes if someone wants to join you club, you can set them down 
at the computer, IPad, laptop...etc. and they can join. You can even put the direct address to it on your 
business cards!   
     Chief of Membership Services, Adm. Kevin Johnson, updated the download membership application as well. 
If you open it with Adobe Reader, you can type in the information and then print so you don't even have to fill 
it out by hand. If you just go ahead and print it, it will look normal without the boxes. 
 
Check them both out from here......  http://starfleet -command.com/membership.htm 
 
ADM M Williams 
Deputy Fleet Commander 
Acting CIT    http://www.starfleet-command.com 
  

 
Ship Roster’s 
 Attention Captains: 
Renewals end January 31st, so be sure your crew is aware of the deadline. 
 We begin a new year in SFC, and this year we begin with a new membership services commander, Adm. Kevin 
Johnson. From what I’ve seen so far he is doing an outstanding job in his new position, but everyone can use a 
hand, especially when stepping into a new position.  It might be a good idea to send him, (after the 31st ) what 
you have as a current roster for your crew. He can then check his records and let you know if there are 
conflicts.  The earlier issues are caught, the earlier they can be resolved. 
 

 
 
Upcoming SFC Elections 
With election time just around the corner, I’m sure you have questions for the candidate regarding his 
qualifications and his vision for Starfleet Command. Now is your chance to ask, find out a bit about the 
candidate and what his plans are for SFC.  Forward your questions to  SB03Shoreleave@gmail.com  and they 
will be compiled and forwarded to the candidate. He’ll answer and we’ll post the responses in upcoming 
editions of the newsletter. 
 
 
 

mailto:cpa@sfcq1.com
http://starfleet-command.com/membership.htm
http://www.starfleet-command.com/
mailto:SB03Shoreleave@gmail.com
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¢ƘŜ ŦƛǊǎǘ ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴǎ ŀƴŘ aŀǊƪΩǎ ǊŜǎǇƻƴǎŜǎ 

 
1) What do you see as your qualifications for this position? 
 
I started with Starfleet Command in 1992 as a founding member of the USS Defiant. As a member of the USS 

Defiant I served as the Chief of Security, First Officer and as Acting Captain. Years later, I joined the USS 

Endeavour where I held positions as Search and Rescue, Engineering and as the First Officer. I was the 

Commander of Starbase 06 before joining the Admiralty Board as Chief of Information Technologies. For the 

last three and a half years I have served as the Deputy Fleet Commander. I have won close to 20 different 

awards for various things at both the unit and at the fleet level including 2nd place Jr Officer, second place Sr. 

Officer, and second place Starbase of the Year. 

During my time at each of these positions I have been very lucky to have been an active member on two of the 

most successful ships in STARFLEET COMMAND’s history and one of the busiest Starbase’s. I spent two years 

on the Starfleet Command Admiralty board at the Chief of Information Technology before being asked to take 

the position of Deputy Fleet Commander. My time as Deputy Fleet Commander, most importantly, working 

alongside Fleet Commander Jackson, has given me real insight to our great club on the national level.  

 

2) What do you consider STARFLEET COMMAND's number one priority to be? 

One of the strongest needs for STARFLEET COMMAND, or for any club for that matter, is recruitment and 

retention. This is something that I have worked hard to achieve. To that end, I have been lucky with a Fleet 

Commander and fellow board members that have allowed me to spend a great deal of time at this. That is not 

to forget those that are members already. I have been blessed to have had two of the best Chiefs of 

Membership Services, Vince Williams and now Adm Kevin Johnson. With the great communication we’ve had, 

many ideas have been tossed back and forth to make taking care of members needs much more quickly. I will 

continue to look for ways to streamline process and make things even simpler.  

 

3) Where do you see yourself leading STARFLEET COMMAND in your reign? 

I would like to see STARFLEET COMMAND continue to grow and gain strength in fandom. I know that this is a 

great club and I would like to continue to make more people aware of how great it is. Many great ideas started 

under FC Jackson’s administration. I want to continue those ideas and expand on them. Being the DFC for the 

last 4 years has given me insight on some of the best ideas and I want to keep those alive, but being a member 

for as long as I have been, I understand the traditions that define STARFLEET COMMAND. I will try my best to 

grow us into a modern club without losing the identity that defines Starfleet Command as a fun club to be part 

of.  
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Ships Log’s 

USS StarField                    Lee Starshine                                     Fairfield, Iowa 

The USS Starfield held a January 10 meeting dedicated to making decisions for the rest of the year. A graphic 

artist interviewed the group about making a ship logo. Commodore James Olson joined by conference call to 

give inspiration for the coming year. Cpt. Starshine led the group in examining the calendar for 2014. We will 

hold a Star Trek-themed Valentine’s Day Dance Party on February 14, open to the public. We plan to have a 

banner in the parade at Riverside in June. Matt will talk to the local independent theater about showing Star 

Trek material and letting us recruit new members. We will attempt to get more students from MUM 

University involved (our group is mostly alumni from MUM). We decided to hold our regular monthly 

meetings at Gilbero’s house because he has a suitable club room. 
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USS Mighty Mississippi                 Rose Compton                    Davenport, IA. 

The Mighty M. held its January meeting on the 18th and points of discussion included events for 2014. We’ll be 

looking into walking in ‘Race for A Cure’ as well as parading at Trekfest in June. We’ll host the annual picnic on 

September 13th with all SFC members and friends welcome to join us. We’ll once again be donating to Festival 

of Trees this year, but attempting a new category this year. 

On February 8th, 2014, at 3 PM,  we’ll once again host our ‘Cabin Fever Cure’ Bowling outing. We’ll be at Miller 

Time Bowling, on Kimberly road, Davenport.  The Captain & First Officer will host the first game for all 

attending SFC members. Shoes, food/drinks and extra games are the responsibility of each attending member. 

ALL local ship members are welcome to join in, and you are allowed to bring friends of the ship, but the 

friends are responsible for their games.  Hope to see some of you there. 

 

USS Iowa                                              Pam Webster                                       Slater, Iowa 

Chief Medical Officer 

 
A few months ago, I came across a puzzle piece Autism Awareness shaped charm. That got me thinking of how 
I could use the charm to make something. Being a crafter and having gotten into making some jewelry, I got 
the idea to do a take on the trendy layered bracelets. Using leather lacing, waxed cotton cord, braided leather, 
and rattail cord along with the puzzle charm-I went to work. The material isn't always the same (sometimes I 
use yellow lacing instead of yellow rattail as an example), but the colors are the same as is the charm. I use the 
colors that are commonly used in Autism awareness icons.  
 
I've been selling these and will be donating the money from the sales (donating the materials used too, so all 
the money will be donated) to the fundraising done by DFC Mark Williams in conjunction with his fundraising 
efforts to www.autism.com in the name of Starfleet Command. Anyone can order these from me, and I will be 
making a future report as to how much was raised when the deadline comes at the end of December ($62 in 
just a few days so far)  If you would like to place an order, contact me at websterpamelac@hotmail.com. I can 
invoice through PayPal, or you can send money to me directly. The bracelets are $6 each plus $2 to cover 
shipping costs (to ship up to 12 bracelets).      (Orders will continue in 2014)         
 
           
 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.autism.com/
mailto:websterpamelac@hotmail.com
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Alien Graphics               Steve Nibblelink                  USS Charles Lindbergh 
 

Be one of the first on your crew to own an official Starfleet Command ID badge from Alien Graphics.  

The badge is 2.175 x 3.357 in size and is customized with your photo, sfcq1 member number, the name of your 

unit and your division. 

Each card is $5.00 (plus $1.00 shipping & handling) with a portion of the proceeds going to SFCQ1.  

You can even save money on S/H  … buy 2 badges for $9.00 or 3 badges for $13.00 and still pay only $1 S/H. 

http://www.aliengraphicsnow.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.aliengraphicsnow.com/
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SB 03  Shore-Leave 

A Special Gift                                            Mike Frances                                            Wichita, KS. 

 

 

Mike received a special Christmas gift from his family 

and is willing to share a photo of.  The handsome guy 

beside Uhura, is our very own Mike! He’s next to 

Uhura… what more need he say!    J 

 

 

 

Christmas in the Compton-Ciccarone Household           Rose Compton                  Davenport, IA. 

The December holiday season has always been my favorite time of year. People seem to be nicer to each 

other and a feeling of good will does exist.  The gifts are nice, but not nearly as important as the time we get 

to spend with family and the memories and traditions we carry on. This year, I was blessed with the one gift I 

really wanted. More than any material item, I just wanted to be with the extended family, play with the niece 

(even tho she shared with me the cold from hell) and share a family meal, with everyone seated at the table. 

We laughed; we caught up on each other’s lives, and reminisced.  Have you ever noticed how families and 

kitchens just seem to fit together? 

 

  

 

                                                                                                        Ed gives the niece a guitar lesson. 

                          Needless to say, she got lots of noise makers for Christmas! 
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A Busy Holiday Season                        Liz Robinson                          SB 03                       Milan, IL. 

We left for our holiday on the 19th of December, remaining overnight in Galesburg, Illinois.  The next day we took the 

train to Chicago and after arriving we went and got some lunch at the Burghoff and looked at the traditional animated 

windows in what used to be Marshall Field and is now Macy's.  These windows are worked on all year and are on display 

in the store during the holiday season.  The theme this year was The Spirit of Christmas. I had bronchitis and Brad was 

also under the weather so we stopped at a drug store for some medication.  Later we boarded the Lake Shore Limited 

for Syracuse, NY.  While in Syracuse we stayed with the friend that we always stay with.  We went to Watertown, 

Monday of the 22nd and got a marriage license.  It had been in the mid or upper 40's in Syracuse but Watertown had 

gotten at least 4 inches of solid ice.  We also bought a few pounds of cheese at the cheese store in Pulaski (Pronounced 

Pula 'sky)  In addition we spent a pleasant evening with Brad's high school classmate who was also the son of the shop 

teacher who lives next door to the school.  We took a night in a motel and the next day we visited with my property 

manager and picked up a few more things and got back to Steve’s place after having dinner in Watertown.  Christmas we 

spent alone as Steve always spends it with his daughter and grandchildren.  Saturday was the wedding.  Friday night I 

bought my bridal gown in Lowe's in the form of painter coveralls.  Because of White Nose Syndrome which is killing the 

bats in the Northeast one must go through arcane detox procedures for cave clothing after a trip in a White Nose 

infested cave such as War Gregory.  We started out for Clarksville for the Clarksville Cave Conservancy and arrived at 

about the same time as my sister and the celebrant who is another old caver friend.  We tried to figure out where to 

hold the ceremony--in the War or the Gregory section.  The Press9 Northeastern Caver) arrived just as we were getting 

in and he suggested that since we had older non-caving guests --my sister and her husband-- we try the Gregory 

entrance, which we did.  We went in and it was done.  Afterwards my sister and Bob Addis (Northeastern Caver press) 

and I went to the Schoharie Cave Cabin while Steve, Brce (the celebrant) his friend and Brad went into the Ward section 

of the cave When they finally arrived. Peter Haeberland cave with firewood and started a fire in the stove at the cabin so 

we were able to warm up a bit.  The outhouse at the cabin had a luxurious window in at.  My sister brought an 

interesting salad with cranraisins and quinoa, corn, black beans and spice and Brad brought the wedding cake that he 

had baked.  Bob had some brownies.  After a while my sister went to the motel in Schoharie where she and her husband 

were staying and we went back to Syracuse.  Bruce went back to Etna, NY (near Ithaca) where he lives.  The rest of the 

holiday I spend sleeping a lot trying to get rid of my ailment.  We could not go very far as we were all dependent upon 

Steve and his vehicle and Steve was on call for work that week so he had to be within 20 minutes of reporting if need be.  

New Year’s Eve was quiet.  One Sunday the 29th we all 3 went up to Watertown to get some things done at Brad's house 

after which we all went out to dinner.  We had a chance to do laundry before we left.  The trip back was during the big 

storm.  The train was late getting into Syracuse and we were stuck in the station over an hour due to track issues.  We 

finally got into Chicago almost 5 hours late.  Do not feel sorry for us.  AMTRAK made us a lunch, we still had our sleeper 

and although we missed our connecting train they got us on another.  Our luggage arrived with us.  The Lake Shore 

Limited which originated in Boston and NY City was a snow cone on wheels with snow all over the top, the windows, 

undercarriage and vestibules between cars.  Oh by the way there were passengers stuck overnight because of missed 

trains.  AMTRAK unlike the airlines gave those vouchers for meals and hotels in the connecting cities.  Our train was 

delayed 3 hours getting in to Galesburg, most of it the last 5-10 minutes out of the station.  First we had to wait for 3 

BNSF freight trains.  Then the California Zephyr which we were supposed to be on, had locomotive troubles to BNSF had 

to loan them a couple (the train goes through the Rockies, the Sierra Nevada right through Donner Pass.) and the train 

had to be re-inspected before they could clear the station for us.  There was a third train that was also behind us but I do 

not know when they finally got in.  We had quite a bit of shoveling and defrosting to do before we could leave the 

parking space.  When we were more than halfway home we saw an electric sign telling us we were not supposed to go 

out but since we had gotten that far we finished the trip anyway.  We unloaded the truck before going to bed. 
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Saturday the 11th we went to Bald Eagles Days with Gerry Pearson in Rock Island.  They had a lot of the usually displays 

and I bought a pair of slippers that I had been thinking about for a long time.  We saw the Pella Wildlife Company Wolf 

show and visited their booth (they also had a big brown bat (yes that is the species name) and some of the other exhibits 

before going out to eat and back to our house.  There were several live birds on exhibit including several owls and a bakd 

and golden eagle. 

We saw ‘The Desolation of Smaug’ along with James Olson, the next day and liked it.  We are looking forward to the 

conclusion of the trilogy.  It was very nicely done.  It concluded on the cliffhanger, 

We had our Popular Astronomy Club meeting in January.  The topic was light pollution and it included a very nice video 

from the PBS series POV (Point of View) on what we have lost through light pollution.  Our next meeting in March will be 

on the Astronomical League observing programs.  Our meetings are on the second Monday of each month at 7:00 p.m. 

at the observatory and planetarium at Augustana College campus. 

The 28th the World Affairs Council resumes, with a program of how obesity has become a more serious world health 

issue than poverty as a cause of death. 

This afternoon 19 Jan went to see The Hunger Games Catching Fire.  This is the second film in the trilogy unless they 

make the last book into 2 films.  It was well done but a most unpleasant dystopian vision. 

Saturday night the 18th our astronomical society participated in an overnight camping trip the cub and boy scouts had at 

Two Rivers YMCA.  We were there from 6:00 to 11: pm but the boys stayed overnight.  The Club had several 

presentations.  One was a planetarium show done inside a blown up set of tarps showing some common constellations 

and stars.  Another station included a number of videos on such subject as the Hubble Space Telescope at 20 years, Dark 

Sky issues and both the original and the updated Powers of 10, the original by the Eads.  Another station has several 

different kinds of telescopes and telescope mounts.  Still another included the scales that Gerry Pearson and another 

member had previously calibrated to show weight on Earth, an asteroid, the Moon, Mars, the Sun and Jupiter.  Then 

there was a station where two Chefs (one of whom was Chef Mitchell) made comets out of dust, ammonia, water, and 

dry ice.  The later was one of the biggest hits of the display.  The scouts circulated in and out of our two rooms.  By the 

time it was time to take down we were all tired. 

Monday afternoon Gerry Pearson, Brad Smith and I went to the Buffalo Bill Museum in LeClair, IA, Buffalo Bill's 

birthplace and where he lived until he was about 6 years old.  The museum is a combination of actual Buffalo Bill items 

and memorabilia and local history and period pieces including household items, farm and industrial equipment, clothing, 

children's items.  There is a reproduction of a classroom.  One of the things that I found interesting was that the readers 

for children were far more advanced and sophisticated than those for my own generation.  It also included a geography 

textbook for primary graders.  The museum has been rearranged and upgraded considerably since the time that we 

visited it a few years ago.  The biggest thing is that the Lone Star Steamboat which operated locally for 98 years until the 

Coast Guard no longer licensed wooden steamboats had been put under glass.  The boat has been outside exposed to 

the weather and sunshine but until glass it own building where it is protected.  One can walk around the first floor of the 

boat. An audio guide is also available.  We came in under the Be a Tourist in Your Own Backyard program held ever MLK 

weekend in the Quad Cities although admission is normally $5 or less.  It is worth a visit. 
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Connection’s Fiction and Interactive Quadrant 

Escape                                                        Mike Francis                                               Wichita, Kansas 
USS Nyota Uhura. 

The K Class planet below her didn’t look that impressive.  However, the shuttle’s sensors did confirm that it 

was the planet she was looking for. 

The next part would be tricky. 

She was already aware that the limited data she had on the planet wouldn’t guarantee that she would achieve 

her objective.  A lot would depend on the attitude of the inhabitants. 

Still, her options were extremely limited, so she beamed down with a remote activator in her hand ready to 

beam her back if it came to that.  There was still the alternative location to try if this didn’t pan out. 

She also had two phasers attached to her belt, though they were situated out of sight behind her back. 

She appeared near a group of the inhabitants that appeared to be replacing some equipment for a rather large 

machine.  She was pleased to see that she had been able to place herself far enough away that they couldn’t 

get to her before she triggered the recall if need be but still close enough that she wouldn’t have to shout for 

them to hear her. 

*Then again, they might be able to hear me even if I whispered,* she mused. 

“I wish to speak to Norman,” she called out to the group.  “I understand you can place a human brain into an 

android body.” 

 

AN – For those of you who haven’t figured it out yet, this story is about the Mirror Uhura escaping from the 

Mirror Kirk who was planning on eliminating the rest of the Away Team that had gone to the TOS Universe 

with him.  A plan that she uncovered after accidentally finding out that the Tantalus Field targeting system 

worked by using transtators that were found in most every piece of equipment in the Empire.  The data about 

the two planets that she accessed before capture was from when she was on the TOS Universe Enterprise and 

she was in her doppelganger’s quarters trying to figure out what had happened to them and it was her 

capture by the TOS crew that she referred to.  The other planet she had considered was Exo III. 
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AN – There are various ways this could end: 

1. Mirror Uhura gets her new android body and lives happily ever after. 

2. The Androids could become Mirror Uhura’s army to take over the Empire. 

3. The Androids, being as ruthless as the rest of the Mirror Universe, could capture/kill Mirror Uhura and use 

her ship to escape the planet (provided she didn’t booby-trap it, of course) and take over the Empire on their 

own. 

So what do you think?   How did it end??? 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


